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I am writing to object to the proposed Hinckley National Rail Freight Interchange.

Tritax Symmetry have suggested that they have conducted a “robust alternative site
analysis” and Hinckley is the only suitable site. The Government policy is to build
SRFI’s close to the market that they are intended to serve. However,
“#SaveBurbageCommon” carried out a survey of the local area and found four sites
already operating within a 25km radius of Hinckley. Namely: - Dirft RFI to the
south(15km), Prologis Park RFI to the south west(15km), Hams Hall RFI to the
west(25km) and Birch Coppice RFI to the north west (20km). In addition to these
SRFI’s, Hinckley is also ideally situated within easy reach of Magna Park Lutterworth.

I do not believe that Tritax Symmetry have made any improvements to their initial
submission in regards to traffic management to and from the site, either in the
construction period or when it will be fully operational.

They have made no improvement to the safety of pedestrians or cyclist at the
proposed site entrance to the M69 juncion2.They have not taken into account the
increased volume of traffic that will use the new slip roads on and off the M69 going
into Hinckley and the surrounding area.

In Appendix 2(B) submitted by BWB. They suggest closing a drive in Bus Stop and
widening the pavement on both sides of the B4669. This will invariably reduce the
road width, which is already a pinch point. They also suggest placing a pedestrian
crossing outside the Co-op. This will result in the Bus Stop for the bus travelling east
being directly in front of the pedestrian crossing, reducing visibility for traffic moving
east.

In Appendix 2(C ) submitted by BWB. It would appear they have realised their error
when they placed the Bus Stop for the bus travelling west at the narrowest point of
the chicane just east of the Co-op. They have now suggested moving it to a grassed
area directly opposite the entrance to Lord Bassett Close. Making the movement of
traffic from Lord Bassett Close onto the B4669 even more hazardous.

There is only a narrow section of the B4669 between Stanton Road and Sharnford
Road, which I believe is not sufficient to sustain two pedestrian crossings and two
bus stops safely.
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